
Absolutely Tremendous News! 
Bellamy Prayer Letter – February 2024 

 

Dear Friends, 
 

Our last letter to you was just before Beverly and me traveled in January to Uganda for the week long Baptist 

conference. The conference had seven countries represented and was a tremendous success! We were invited by 

Pastor Jaluge John, this year’s host pastor, to be the guest speakers. If you recall, this is the pastor that God has 

given me to work within the entire country of Uganda to reach the schools and youth prisons through our Prison 

Prevention ministry. We were able to share and even give details of the Prison Prevention ministry to the 600 

pastors, their wives and church laymen in attendance. Before the conference started there were pastors from four 

countries that requested a meeting with me in private to discuss the school and juvenile prison ministry with them. 

I am thrilled to report that not only those four pastors are wanting to start the ministry through their churches, but 

also God has brought more pastors and churches for the expansion of our ministry in Uganda! We are now making 

plans for training churches in South Sudan, Congo, Rwanda, Tanzania as well as expanding the Uganda ministry 

in all four corners of the country! Absolutely tremendous opportunities to spread the gospel of our Lord Jesus 

Christ. The Lord has already shown me the first steps for starting this major expansion of the school and juvenile 

prison ministry in these areas. Please be in much prayer with me for these next steps and especially the supplies 

needed. We will be needing Bibles, New Testaments, John & Romans, gospel tracts, our Scripture coloring books 

and crayons and the God’s Wisdom – Our Topics books that the Lord is using to reach and disciple so many souls 

of all ages. With this being said, we are now planning on sending a forty-foot shipping container sometime this 

summer with these materials. This will be ahead of our next visit where we will start trainings and expanding even 

into more remote areas to reach souls! We need much help with printing and shipping. Please give me a call about 

this great need, or send donations to Rock of Ages Ministries with my Africa account #8000 on the memo line. 
 

Also, in the last letter we mentioned a knee surgery for Beverly after we got back from Uganda. She has now had 

her knee replacement. It was done the 30th of January. The surgery went well and her knee is doing very good. 

However, she has had a couple of complications and has had an allergic reaction to some medication. We had to 

seek medical help as she broke out with rash over much of her body. She was in misery for about a day and a half 

with her all her skin stinging and the rashes itching. She is now improving, but we could really use some prayer 

on this issue. It has been a tough season of time, but God is still good. 
 

We are happy to report that the printing of the new Flip Charts has been successful. There have been very many 

delays, but we have finally printed and boxed the first Flip Charts. Beverly and me field tested them while we 

were in Uganda with the children. WOW! What a success! Just this month we have tested them in an elementary 

school and in an adult Sunday school class. These have a touch of God on them!! We will be printing for the 

above Uganda shipping container and these will also be used in the new countries as we teach and train these 

churches for the school and juvenile prison ministry reaching souls of the next generation. 
 
 

In His Service, 

 

  

 
Bro. Jeff and Beverly 

 

Prayers and Praises 

Praise: During the Uganda trip, Beverly was able to lead a 75-year-old Uganda 

lady to the saving knowledge of the Lord through an interpreter! 

Prayer Request: We still need financial help sending the 20 ft shipping container 

going to the prisons and school work in Ghana, West Africa next month. 
 

Thank you for your Prayers and Financial Support.  

Due to the medical issues mentioned above and tax season, I have not been able to 

enter the numbers for everyone’s monthly support or donations as of this letter. I will 

catch everything up in next month’s letter.  


